

605 38TH STREET

Canyon, TX 79015

Parish Office

Office Hours: Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. Friday-9:00 a.m. - Noon

Phone: (806)655-3302 Parish Email:

parish@stannsofcanyon.org

Parish Website:

www.stannsofcanyon.org



St. Ann's Parish Family is a dynamic Catholic community in Canyon, Texas that serves God and neighbor by knowing and sharing our gifts through Christ-centered liturgy, faith formation, spirituality, and intentional togetherness in the sacramental life.

Next Week at St. Ann's July 14 - 20

(Any changes to this schedule will be announced via Flocknote)

Monday, July 14

6:30 p.m. **KofC Officer Meeting**

Tuesday, July 15

9:00 a.m. **Quilting Ministry** 5:30 p.m. Holy Eucharist

(For All Fathers by Ladies of St. Ann's)

6:00 p.m. Rosary after Mass

Wednesday, July 16

8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist

(For +Harry Brorman by Joe & Pam Shehan)

10:00 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. Senior Enrichment Program

Thursday, July 17

5:30 p.m. Holy Eucharist

(For +Philomena Rozario by Vanitha Rozario)

Friday, July 18

10:00 a.m. Mom's Group 12:15 p.m. Holy Eucharist

(For +John & Edna Wieck by Katy Lackowski)

Blessing of Youth & Adult Identity Campers Saturday, July 19

Baptism Registration Meeting After Mass

3:30 p.m. Confession 5:00 p.m. Holy Eucharist

(For +Jeremiah Heath by The Zuniga Family) Blessing of Youth & Adult Identity Campers Sunday, July 20

Baptism Registration Meeting After Each Mass

9:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist

(For +Glenn Gerber by Vickie Gerber)

11:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist

(For The People of God)

Looking Ahead....

July 21-25 Youth Summer Camp at Ceta Canyon

July 21 KofC Meeting

July 22 Ladies of St. Ann's Board Meeting July 26 Safe Environment Training at St. Ann's

July 26 **Building Dedication Celebration**

July 29 **Quilting Ministry**

July 31 **Finance Council Meeting**

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE: JULY 5-6, 2025

Cash/Checks: \$9.761.50

Online: \$7,790.58 Total: \$17,552.08

Maintenance Fund: \$1,748.07

Thank you for your trust in God's provision!



Bricks & Things

- Please think and pray about buying a brick for our "Welcoming Christ" plaza planned for the front of the church (on the west side in between the bell tower and the porte cachere.) Brochures are located in all the gathering areas and information will appear in the bulletin for a while. If you and/or members of your family dedicated a brick back in 2005 when the church was dedicated, we will have the opportunity for community participation to repaint the black script so as to make them look "newish" again. These restored bricks will be laid in the new plaza along with the newly made bricks. This plaza will be a visible sign of Christ's welcoming love to the neighborhood and the community as well as of our willingness to welcome those who come to St. Ann's for the first or the umpteenth
- I apologize that so many money matters have been front and center lately in our parish life. This time of the year in which we make our annual pledges to support the diocese (U.C.A.) has unfortunately coincided with the culmination of our parish *Light on* a Hill fundraising (building project), a guest priest inviting us to support his charity (Food for the Poor), and various other worthy causes. I humbly ask for your patience, appreciate your generosity, and assure you that I am aware of the need for discernment and judiciousness in soliciting and being a good steward of your sacrificial giving and support.
- Our inaugural meeting for our new Sacristan ministry is set for Wednesday, July 30, at 7 p.m. The location is TBA. We have several good people who have signed up to be a part of this ministry to help set up for our parish liturgies and take care of the some of the many details surrounding the dignity and beauty of our life of worship. If you wish to join us in this important ministry, please let me know as soon as possible (frscott@stannsofcanyon.org) or show up for our meeting. Thank you.

-Fr. Swtt

Have You Updated Your Information?

Please scan the QR code to update your personal information for our new parish software.

Thank you!!





Baptism Registration Meeting After each Mass-- July 19-20

Those seeking Baptism for their child or who have been asked to be a Godparent at our parish or another should attend this quick informational meeting! It is required by the church and only takes a few minutes.



Canada, Anyone?

Would you like to join Fr. Scott on a fall pilgrimage to beautiful Canada?

9 days, September 22-30, 2025

Scan the QR Code for more info

Including Toronto, Ottawa, Montreal and Quebec City



SAFE ENVIRONMENT TRAINING (S.E.T.)

If you are involved in any ministry at the church where children and/or youth are present, you **must** be Safe Environment Trained. The next S.E.T. will be held

Saturday, July 26 at 9:00 a.m. at St. Ann's Please preregister at https://www.virtus.org Contact Dcn. Dave or Mary at 806-681-9146 with any questions.



Mewly We welcome our new brother in faith:

Matthew Joshua Wied

Son of Michael & Alex Wied

May he grow in wisdom and grace!

VOLUNTEER!



Catechists:

^{2nd} Year First Holy Communion

5th Grade

Role: Lead Weekly sessions with children or youth using curriculum provided.

NO TEACHING EXPERIENCE REQUIRED!

Catechist Helpers:

(Confirmed youth are welcome and encouraged to volunteer as Catechist Helpers in our Faith Formation program.)

All Grade Levels

Role: Support the Catechist in the classroom by assisting with the activities and student needs.

NO TEACHING EXPERIENCE REQUIRED!

**Safe Environment Training Required.

For more information call the Parish Office, (806)655-3302 or email our DRE, Jennifer Sperry, <a href="mailto:dream:d

Camp Goodies Needed!

Forty of our St. Ann's youth and 15 adult leaders will be headed to summer camp from July 21–25! To help keep our campers fueled and happy, we're asking for donations of pre-wrapped snacks. If you're able to contribute, a lot of hungry teens (and grateful)

snacks. If you're able to contribute, a lot of hungry teens (and grateful leaders!) would appreciate it.

Snack donations can be dropped off at the parish office during regular business hours. Thank you for your generosity!

Last Chance

The final day to complete registration and payment for Summer Camp is coming up on July 15. https://stannsofcanyon.org/summer-camp-student-registration





Missing Kitchen Items



In the midst of all the moving, packing, and storing, we've discovered that some of our parish kitchen items—mainly serving utensils & some of the silverware—have been misplaced.

If you helped during any of those days and happen to know where some of these items might have ended up, we'd really appreciate it if you could let us know.

Call Amber at the Parish Office, 806-655-3302